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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston Niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 837
Committee: Civil Service and Labor


	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to the residency requirement for city employees. 

	Sponsors: Council Members Jackson, Martinez, Addabbo Jr, Gerson, Liu, Mendez, Felder, Weprin, Gentile, Sears, Seabrook, Vallone, Yassky, Gonzalez, McMahon, Avella, White Jr, Nelson, De Blasio, Como, Oddo, Ignizio


	Summary of Legislation: This bill would amend section 12-120 of the Administrative Code to allow employees who have completed two years of city employment and are represented, or are in titles, certified to a collective bargaining unit, be deemed in compliance with the residency requirements imposed in such section if they are residents of Nassau, Westchester, Suffolk, Orange, Rockland or Putnam county. Sections two and three of the bill would amend section 12-121 of the Code describing certain codified exceptions to residency requirements for Chaplains and employees whose regular work site is outside the City.
   

	Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately. 


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY09
FY Succeeding

Effective FY10
Full Fiscal

Impact FY09
Revenues (+)
(See below)
$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues: Although this legislation might lead to a decrease in residency in New York City by city employees, too many variables exist to either meaningfully forecast or quantify the fiscal impact of such a decrease. Given that this amendment pertains to city employees who are members of collective bargaining units, it is estimated that it would only expand residency for 45,000 DC37 members (or pending members) and some local unions that have negotiated deals containing the same terms as DC37’s agreement. 
Pursuant to Charter Section §1127, non-resident city employees are contractually obligated to pay to the city an amount equal to the NYC resident income tax less any city earnings of personal income tax imposed on them. The city revenue may be subject to marginal changes in other taxes no longer being paid by these employees (i.e sales), however, the overall effect on city revenue that would occur as a result of the city employees in question moving out of the city will likely be marginal, and is difficult to quantify at this stage. 


	Impact on Expenditures: There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A


	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division, General Counsel, Office of Management and Budget 
        

	Estimate Prepared By:  Scott Crowley, Deputy Director
                                            Ksenia Koban, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                            City Council Finance Division



	History:  Introduced as Intro. 837 by the Council on September 24, 2008 and referred to the Committee on Civil Service and Labor. Hearing was held on October 6, 2008 and laid over by the Committee. Intro. 837 is to be considered by the Committee on December 16, 2008.
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